Cuts to public spending will damage the economy
This Conference deplores the Westminster Government’s attacks on public services as a means of dealing with the deficit. It believes that cutting public services is unnecessary and runs the risk of further damaging the economy and creating a “double dip” recession. Our economy depends on a healthy public sector and the private sector depends on public sector contracts. Throwing more and more people out of work will only make matters worse.
Conference further agrees with the Institute for Fiscal Studies that these cuts will hit the poor far more than the rich and will increase inequality in the UK. The cuts are opposed by many expert economists and are driven by right wing ideology rather than concern for dealing with the financial crisis created by the banks. It welcomes UNISON’s campaigning against the cuts at Scottish and UK level under the Million Voices and Public Works banners.
Conference believes that there are better ways to deal with the financial crisis – ways which will ensure that the rich and the banks all play their part in the recovery. Dealing with tax avoidance amongst the very wealthy would raise £33 billion and a one off 20% tax on the richest 10% would raise £800 billion. Furthermore, a 0.05% tax on banks for all transactions not involving members of the public would raise £30 billion.

Using these measures and maintaining and increasing employment in both the public and the private sector will lead to higher tax receipts and to economic growth, which will, in turn do much to deal with the deficit.

Conference calls on the NEC to 

1. continue the work they have been doing, under the Million Voices Campaign and Public Works in Scotland, to get the key messages out to members and the public that the cuts are unfair, unnecessary and will damage the economy
2. continue to work with the TUC, the STUC and other trade unions and to build alliances with community groups to oppose the cuts and to promote the alternatives.
3. continue to challenge the Tory Lib Dem Government on the impact of the cuts and work through LabourLink to support and promote a credible political opposition to cuts to public services.
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